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Representative Rebecca Himschoot and Senator Scott Kawasaki
Subject: Support for House Bill 133 and Senate Bill 129

Dear Representative Himschoot and Senator Kawasaki,

thread is Alaska’s statewide child care resource and referral organization. We are a private 39-year-old
nonprofit serving families, early educators, early childhood education programs, businesses and
communities across the state - all to increase access to affordable and high quality child care. thread is
a grantee of the State, receiving most of our organizational funding from the State Department of Health
and the State Department of Education and Early Development. We are proud to be close partners with
the State’s early childhood offices regularly working to execute projects and grants that support the child
care sector, including the distribution of millions in COVID-19 Relief funds.

thread strongly supports House Bill 133 and Senate Bill 129. As an organization that relies on State
funding to provide services, pay parity is critical fo ensure services are delivered timely and with intent to
meet the required grant/contracted scopes of work. While we have seen some important improvements
at the Department of Health, we continue to encounter significant delays and uncertainty surrounding
payments and reimbursements from the State of Alaska. Overall, there is inconsistency in how
Departments issue, approve, disperse and pay for granted/contracted services. This includes irregularity
in following agreement timelines. The lack of payment parity has been a growing issue and has persisted
across multiple administrations, affecting organizations statewide including thread clients.

Many of the child care programs we work with have also experienced the negative impact of these
inconsistencies and delays. Child Care Assistance Program payments are issued monthly, and when
those payments are delayed, it creates financial strain on the small margins that many child care small
businesses operate on. The cost of leases, utilities, and wages are fixed expenses, regardless of when
reimbursements are processed. Payment delays put the sustainability of these programs at risk,
compromising the high-quality services they provide to families and early educators across the state.

HB 133 and SB 129 address a long-standing inequity by ensuring that nonprofits, municipdlities, and
tribal organizations receive timely payments for essential work. These bills would bring payments to
nonprofit partners in line with the existing statutory protections for private contractors, ensuring that
critical funding is distributed as intended and without unnecessary delays. Resolving this issue is essential
to Alaska’s nonprofit sector and ensuring that we continue to effectively serve our communities.

We strongly urge you to prioritize the passages of HB 133 and SB 129 to allow nonprofits like thread to
continue our vital work without the financial instability caused by delayed payments. Thank you for your
leadership on this issue and your commitment to supporting Alaska’s families and communities.

Sincerely,
Stephanie Berglund, / )
~ CEO of thread o B N
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